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Angelus Letter

28 January 2021

Thursday of the Third Week in Ordinary Time

St. Thomas Aquinas

 
Dear Parish Family,

WHAT YOU NEED TO KNOW FOR THIS WEEKEND
Friday Mass at 8AM* with Fr. Simone
Friday Confessions from 4 to 5PM*          
           
Saturday Mass at 8AM* with Fr. Valencheck
Saturday Confessions from 9:30 to 10AM*
Saturday Vigil Mass at 4:30PM* with Fr. Simone
 
Sunday Mass at 9AM* with Fr. Valencheck
Sunday Mass at 11AM* with Fr. Simone
Sunday Mass at 1PM* with Fr. Paschal OSB
 
* Masks are required.
SOUND IDEAS
 
Thank you to everybody who responded, in such great detail, information about your unique experience with our sound system. Most have reported an appreciable improvement and rave reviews about the sound loop, but there are also some definite things that still need attention. Those citing continued difficulties in hearing tend to sit in the last few rows of our church. Also, there is some feedback at the St. Mary ambo, some disparity between the priest’s microphone and the lectors’ and a small cache of other input from you.

This week we had (a rather lengthy) meeting with our new sound company. All of your data was presented as well as having present those who are in the sanctuary, our own sound operators, some key musicians and our facilities manager. At the end of the meeting the sound company seemed fairly certain that we do not need large pieces of equipment replaced, which is certainly good news. But, since we have been having so much difficulty, they are going to come listen to our church when it is occupied since typically, when someone comes to work on our sound system, the building is empty. Our building’s sound and the associated amplification and clarity changes dramatically not only with the weather, but also with the varying number of people in attendance at Mass. The sound engineers will attend a few weekend Masses in order to analyze what the church sounds like when it is occupied at the various attendance levels.
Just for the fun of it, I typed, “Patron Saint of Sound Systems” into my computer to see if we could get some heavenly help with this chronic problem. Much to my surprise (why should I still be surprised by such things) there were some suggestions: St. Gabriel, who is the patron saint of radio workers and broadcasters and who announced clearly to Mary the message from God. St. Isadore is the patron saint of computer technicians (there is a lot of computer work involved with our sound system) and St. Cecilia, patron saint of church music and musicians. Say a prayer for this project!

By the way, some more fun facts…. the Foundation created a new fund entitled the “St. Gabriel Fund.” Donations to this fund help the parish purchase and maintain the needed live-stream equipment as well as the copyright permissions in order to establish our YouTube channel and post our Masses and other parish events (weddings, funerals, concerts, etc.) on-line. St. Cecilia (one of our beautiful stained-glass windows in the choir loft) was our focus for prayers a few years back when we were raising money to purchase our new organ!
PIPE DREAMS
 
Have you noticed how warm and snug it is our church? The new boilers are working splendidly. But the project is not yet completed. The air conditioning portion is being delayed for better weather. Also, you may have noticed rather unsightly, large, white pipes emitting steam and sticking out of the west side of the building. These are not permanent. Eventually these pipes will be funneled up the chimney at the rear of the church. I recognize that this is a rather lengthy explanation as to why it needed to happen in this fashion - but there it is.

Apparently, like church bells, boilers are given names. Mr. Mike Zimmerman, our facilities manager, is currently mulling this idea over. I suggested Shadrach, Meshach, and Abednego, names of the three devoted men of God thrown into the fiery furnace by Nebuchadnezzar II in the Old Testament book of Daniel. So far, this suggestion is not getting a lot of traction.

THE MOST INTERESTING THINGS HAPPEN
 
We received a letter from a movie location scout inquiring about a visit to look at St. Sebastian Parish for the purpose of seeing if we would fit their purposes. Of course, for something like that, permission would have to come from the diocese but I saw no problem with them coming out and looking. The person who came out was given a tour and was extremely impressed with our buildings and grounds. I guess in particular they mentioned the cutting garden. Thank you to everybody who helps keep our campus and facilities looking so spectacular (for the glory of God!) I do not expect anything from this, but I thought you might find the thought of it interesting.

FINANCE MEETING WITH THE DIOCESE
 
Pastors gathered around their computers this past week to have a meeting with the greater diocese concerning finances. It lasted a bit over an hour and covered a wide array of topics some of which will be coming to you later in the year. But here are some things that I want to share with you immediately:

One of the concerns that priests have is that after COVID is over, there will be a large number of people who have gone missing, having lost their habit of coming to Mass and other activities at our parishes. One of our joys here at St. Sebastian Parish has been seeing so many people still reaching out and doing what they can to maintain their faith life, the community and the parishes. It appears that you were vastly underestimated. That is not to say that there is nothing to be seriously concerned about, but it is not as large as the immediate, big, hairy, scary monster breathing down our necks that we feared. You are awesome.

Overall, donations across the diocese are down 3%, which does not seem like a lot considering the situation in which we find ourselves in, but that puts the diocese at a budget level of a decade ago and as you well know, expenses, particularly salaries and benefits, have risen much more than that. So, 3% is pretty heavy.

That being said, there are a collection of parishes that are meeting or surpassing their expected church collections and I am happy to report that you are among them! You have been so very thoughtful and generous to your parish particularly in a year when we are not receiving as much income from fundraisers and none from rentals. Thank you! 

FOUNDATION
 
Speaking of keeping your parish healthy and strong, you should have received a letter from me concerning the St. Sebastian Parish Foundation’s Planned Giving Program known as The Arrow Society. As part of our Foundation’s 50th anniversary, we are emphasizing legacy giving though planned giving donations to the Foundation. Including the Foundation in your estate planning (wills, bequests, and more), helps shape a legacy of hope for future generations. Donations in general to the Foundation, assists the parish when unexpected expenses occur, such things as, say, the church boiler needing replaced during a world-wide pandemic! (Two years ago, that statement would have seemed a silly exaggeration!) As the parish collections addresses the day to day operating expenses of the parish, the Foundation’s focus is on securing the financial stability of the parish today and in the future. Over the past 50 years, since its establishment by some far sighted parishioners in 1971, the Foundation has provided over $11 million dollars in support of our parish.

If you are interested in learning more, please contact Kathy Holaday, the Foundation’s Director of Development at HoladayK@stsebastian.org or (330) 836-2233 ext. 113.

 

 
PRAYERS FOR THE SICK
Please keep all of our sick and distressed in your prayers:

Jill Buffa, Regina Buhalak, Dan Canale, Christopher Casey, Emilio Cheuy, Barbara Crawford, Rita Cummings, Anthony D’Attoma, Beth DeVore, Rita Buhalak Gossford, Judy Huber, Carolyn Jeske, Kimberly Jesser, Kathy Johnson, Stan Kennedy, Jean Labate, Don Matis, Melissa Neman, Betty O’Hara, Pamela Oliver, Our Lady of the Elms Convent, Keith Pecek, Sue Prexta, Logan Rice, Mary Ricks, Frank and Nancy Ropchock, Ellie Salisbury, Eugene Sawan, John Schultz and Cory Schulz.

God bless you,

Fr. Valencheck.

St. Sebastian, pray for us.

St. Mary, pray for us.

St. Thomas Aquinas, pray for us.

